



COMMITTEE MEETING OF SOUTH CHESHIRE HARRIERS

11th Feb 2019 @ 7pm AT THE VAGRANTS

ATTENDEES: Pat Hudson, Natalie Bailey, Simon Walker, Andy Painter, Lee Armitage, Gill Gibbons, Russ Gibbons, Claire Harrison, Dave Nimmo, Mike Stevens, Phil Cliff, Nick Hackett, Sue Poole, James Simpson, Cathy Atherton, Lindsey Ankers, Jim Kelleher, Diane Smith, Chewie.

APOLOGIES: John Putt, Graeme Spencer, Serena Van Schepdael, Mark Taylor, Alasdair Dyde, Sadie Prince

Items Arising:

Complaint from residents on the Stapeley Estate & also Willaston - runners are on the road & not wearing proper high Vis, this seems possibly to be the interval groups. Pat to speak to group leaders regarding this.

Air Products – Little to report, only about 130 entries at this stage.

Hellraiser – Nick & Neil are the RDs for this Pat to speak to them about the reorganising of the race. Preference seems to be to shorten it to a 10k.

Couch to 5k – week 6 so far and approx. £1100 has been raised. A T-shirt or medal is being arranged for the finishers. Cheshire East advised that there needs to be designated first aiders & they are putting on some courses, Lee, Jackie & Mike are going.

Run Leaders – post on Facebook to see who is interested potentially to send 6 – 8 people. More information on paces & coaches to be discussed, Pat to speak to Alasdair to see if a meeting of run leaders can be arranged.

Medical Cover – as a club we need to review medical cover for all races, RDs to check for each race to make sure provided cover is suitable

Kit Update – a new supplier has been found and a small order placed to top up existing stock. Long Sleeved tops reduced to £10 and probably not ever ordered again. The new supplier does also have a higher quality vest for those wanting one. The 20% discount for new members is scrapped as of 1st March

Members Responsibility to the Club – possibly sent by email to all members & be included in new members emails. Decision to me made next meeting.

Grass Track – Groundsman is happy for us to use it so long as we don't churn up the ground. James/Jim to talk to the groundsman about the best area to use.

Secretary Report

349 paid up members as of today. Many new members as usual this month. Early Bird renewal finished on the 10th in to the new Bank details

Treasurers Report

Finances all good, cheque cleared from Air Products & cheque made for the 2018 Charity. New Bank account is open but the saga continues as the previous Treasurer is still receiving mail!!

Race Managers

<http://www.southcheshireharriers.org.uk/championship/champroad.html>

First 6 months races are on the calendar. Still no update for the Cheshire GP races.

AOB

Runner of the Month – Jasmine Jones

England Athletics - Mike has applied for some Club coaching with the help of a survey to our members on Facebook. UKA have advised we can have 2 sessions anyway regardless. Looking to host an evening with Jenny Meadows at the Cumberland Track in March, just waiting on UKA to confirm.

Club Charity Curry Evening – Will be organised for after April

Quiz Night – Diane & Charlie to organise.

5k Series – do we go ahead with it? Possibly just 1 race or have a 4 mile race?

Christmas Party – not going ahead in 2019 looking to have a summer BBQ instead.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 11th March 2019 @ 7pm